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March 2017 Newsletter 

Pastorôs Column:  
Dougôs Discoveries 

Iôve discovered that some moments require holding on, 
and other times require letting go.  Also, some of us are 
better at holding on; others are better at letting go.  I 
think I am better at holding on.  It comes with the obses-
sive compulsion disorder in my personality.  Some-

times I express it as noble perseverance.  At other times, Iôm just 
plain stubborn.  ñLord, please help me get better at letting go.ò 
 
Do you ever struggle and worry, run ragged, or cry in self-pity 
while you try to move some mountain by yourself?  If you havenôt 
turned to God in prayer, imagine God smiling over you, hoping 
youôll stop and pray.  If we worry about money, we act as if God 
wonôt provide for our needs.  If we worry that no one understands 
us, we forget that God has always known us.  When we worry 
about people who treats us badly or fear that they will do us irrep-
arable harm, we forget how much greater is Godôs power than 
theirs.   
 
When we worry that our problems will overwhelm us, we forget 
that God promises to be with us and God is NOT going to be over-
whelmed.  When we worry that our sins have ruined us forever, 
we forget how great God is at forgiving, casting our sins in ña sea 
of forgetfulness (Micah 7:19).ò When we worry that nobody loves 
us, we insult God, who loves us steadfastly, ñwith an everlasting 
love (Jeremiah 31:3).ò   
 
When we hold onto our problems and try to solve them in our 
strength alone, we arenôt opening up to the wonderful, mysterious 
help of God.  I think for me, this is a lifelong learning process, as 
they say in AA, learning to ñLet go and let God.ò  St. Paul wrote to 
the Philippian church (New Living Translation), ñDonôt worry about 
anything; instead, pray about everything.  Tell God what you need, 
and thank him for all he has done.  If you do this, you will experi-
ence Godôs wonderful peace.  It will guard your hearts and minds 
as you live in Christ Jesus (Philippians 4:6,7).ò 
 
If there is anything weôve been holding onto in an unhealthy way, 
letôs open our hands and release it in prayer.  Godôs peace makes 
every day better. 
 
I love you all,        
Pastor Doug 

**See page 6 regarding Helen McGeeôs 100th Birthday** 
 

  

Upcoming Events 
 

  

Friday, March 3th/12-1 pm (pg. 7) 

World Day of Prayer 

 

Sunday, March 5th/11:30 am (pg. 11) 

Missions Potato Bar Lunch 

Endowment Committee Presentation (pg. 5) 

 

Thursday, March 9th/10 am-2 pm (pg. 7) 

UMW Card Making 

 

Monday, March 13th/10 am-4 pm (pg. 4) 

Community Sewing Bee for Haiti 

 

Sunday, March 19th/1 pm (pg. 3) 

Empty Bowls Project 

 

Sunday, March 26th/9:30 am (pg.12) 

One Great Hour of Sharing 
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According to the United Methodist website, Lent is a season of forty days, not counting 
Sundays, which begins on Ash Wednesday and ends on Holy Saturday. Lent comes 
from the Anglo Saxon word lencten, which means "spring." The forty days represents 
the time Jesus spent in the wilderness, enduring the temptation of Satan and preparing 
to begin his ministry. 

Lent is a time of repentance, fasting and preparation for the coming of Easter. It is a 
time of self-examination and reflection. In the early church, Lent was a time to prepare 

new converts for baptism. Today, Christians focus on their relationship with God, often choosing to give up 
something or to volunteer and give of themselves for others. Sundays in Lent are not counted in the forty 
days because each Sunday represents a "mini-Easter" and the reverent spirit of Lent is tempered with joyful 
anticipation of the Resurrection. 

What does the word ñLENTò mean to you? For many people it means a time to give something up or a time of 
sacrifice. It may mean a time of contemplation, prayer, and self-examination. It can be a time for spiritual 
growth, deeper faith, and coming closer to God. It can also be a time to take on something new, like a new 
spiritual practice, or reading a book for personal growth. The past ten years or so I have ñtaken onò some-
thing. Sometimes it has been a book, sometimes a short term study, sometimes focused prayer time as well 
as some other things. No matter what I have done, it has always enriched my life, my relationship with God, 
and my soul in some way. I encourage each of you to consider adopting a spiritual practice for Lent. 
 

One of the common congregational Lenten practices that we have not shared in recent years is  a weekly 
Lenten meal. This year, starting on March 1 (which is Ash Wednesday) we will offer weekly Wednesday Soup 
Suppers, open to all. The meal will consist of 2  types of soup, bread or rolls, tossed salad and a dessert 
along with beverages. Suppers will start at  6pm and a free-will offering will be collected to cover costs of the 
meal. On March 1, there will be an Ash Wednesday Service at 7pm following supper. 
 

On the other Wednesdays in Lent, we will watch the short videos that accompany Adam Hamilton's book, 
ñThe Callò, have a brief discussion (if time allows), and have devotions. If needed, we will recruit childcare for 
families. Please consider participating ï it gives you a ñno-cookò Wednesday for 6 weeks! 
 

We are also in need of soup makers and kitchen crew on Wednesday afternoons. See sign up sheet in Fel-
lowship Hall.  
 

I pray that this Lenten season may be a time of growth for you, your family, the church family, and our com-
munity. 
 

Blessings, 

Rev. Sherry,  
Deacon 

Our Deacon-Rev. Sherry 

wŜǎŀƭŜ {ƘƻǇ {ǘƻǊŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ Wƻō  

Love INC of the Greater Livingston Area is currently searching for a Store Man-
ager for a new retail location in Livingston County. This is a part time opportunity 
with (30) hours per week between the hours of Monday through Saturday 10am-
6pm. For more information go to the Love INC website at:  
www.livingstonloveinc.org 
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Our church has been invited to participate in this program which benefits 
Community Sharing by providing meals for those in need.  What you do is 
stay after church on Sunday March 19th at 1:00pm and get a bowl to paint 
- instructors will be here to guide and help us.  These bowls can be pur-
chased and used in the fall at a soup fundraiser which raises funds for 
Community Sharing.  This date has been set as a date of community ser-
vice by our ASPIRE group and this is a wonderful opportunity provided for 
that group and for the whole church!  Please watch for an information flyer 
coming soon, and a sign-up sheet will be in Fellowship Hall.  This project 
is for all ages and we are hoping for a great turnout to support this worthy 

cause for families in our own community.  Thank you! 

Pictures from Minute-2-win-it before the Spaghetti Event 
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